
 
 

April 4, 2023 

 

Salt Lake County Council Members 

2001 South State Street, Ste N2-200 

Salt Lak City, Utah 84114-4575 

 

 Delivered by email - Hanna Gorski, Laurie Stringham, Dea Theodore 

             Abby Evans, John Bennett 

 

 Re: The recertification of the Granite Community Council 

 

Dear County Council Members,  

 

 The new Community Council ordinance decertifies all existing community councils in 

unincorporated Salt Lake County and requires that each community council apply to be 

recertified. Accordingly, with this letter, the Granite Community Council hereby requests that 

the Salt Lake County Council certifies the Granite Community Council as a recognized 

community council under the ordinances and policies of Salt Lake County and that the Granite 

Community Council be granted all rights and privileges available to it from the County. 

 

 The new ordinance lists specific requirements for certification. This letter, along with the 

attached documents include all of the required information. A list of the attached documents 

include: 

 1.  A Request for Certification, that (1) lists the requirements from the ordinance and (2)   
  the response and information of how the GCC meets the requirements.  
 2.  Documents verifying the non-profit tax status of the Granite Community Council  
   as required by ordinance.  

 A printout from the Utah Department of Corporations showing the GCC is registered 
and active as a Utah Non-Profit Corporation. 

 A copy of the original GCC Articles of Incorporation (May 24, 2013) 

 A copy of the original Granite Civic Committee Charter (January 11, 1945) 

 A copy of the minutes from the organizing meeting of the Granite Civic Committee 
(January 11, 1945) 

 3.  A map showing the boundaries of the Granite Community Council prepared by the  
  Salt Lake County Surveyor.  



 4.  A copy of the current bylaws of the Granite Community Council as required by the  
  ordinance. 
 
With the new certification the GCC respectfully requests the following.  

 That the Granite Community Council be certified with the same boundaries that existed prior to 
decertification. 

 That Salt Lake County recognize the prior elections of the Granite Community Council and the 
prior elected officers and council members that existed prior to the decertification.  

 That Salt Lake County recognize, approve, and fund the Granite Community Council 2023 budget 
that was approved by the Salt Lake County Council prior to decertification on Tuesday February 
28, 2023. 

 
We thank you for your consideration of this request and ask that you act on it at your earliest 
convenience. We are available as needed to answer questions and provide additional 
information.  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or if I can be of service to you in  
any way.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 

Greg Schiffman 
Greg Schiffman 
Chair, Granite Community Council 
801-231-6329 
Linux2005@gmail.com 
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